CLARKS GREEN BOROUGH COUNCIL MINUTES MAY 16, 2018

CALL TO ORDER: President Barrasse called the meeting of the Clarks Green Council to order via phone at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

ROLL CALL: Secretary Culbertson conducted roll call. The following were present: Mr. Rinaldi, Mr. Dougherty, Mr. Toms, Mr. Hughes, Mr. Williams, Mr. Barrasse via phone, Mayor Lawler and Solicitor Weinschenk.

ABSENT: Ms. Igoe.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Mr. Williams entertained the motion to accept the minutes of the April 18, 2018 meeting. Mr. Hughes motioned, seconded by Mr. Rinaldi. Mr. Williams, Mr. Toms, Mr. Hughes, Mr. Dougherty, Mr. Rinaldi and Mr. Barrasse voted in favor.

VISITORS: Richard Kresge, BCM Engineers, Michael Wylie, 205 Fairview Road, Marnie Palmer, 280 East Grove Street, Ben Freda Abington Journal, Peter Giermanski, 100 Squirrel Run, Dave & Evelyn Kettell, 323 Crest Drive, Minnie Mastroianni, 321 Crest Drive, Loren Brink, 405 Gordon Drive and Clarks Summit Police Officer Pat Gibbons and Gerald Hetman, Lackawanna County Outreach.

MAYOR'S REPORT: Mayor Lawler asked Council to take a moment to remember our residents who we serve and specific the households who were affected by the horrific storm. Mayor Lawler asked those attending to remember those residents who are ill and/or facing serious challenges and Jeff Gallagher of Hall Avenue. Mayor Lawler updated council on the upcoming festival and noted they have spent less than \$500 and thanked Council for their support and contribution. Mayor Lawler thanked Council members Mr. Rinaldi and Ms. Igoe for support along with Mr. Hughes for being a sponsor. Mayor Lawler told Council Ms. Igoe arranged for the event to be advertised on the Lamar electronic billboard. Mayor Lawler reported for the Memorial Day celebration two (2) commemorative wreaths have been ordered thanking Council for their generosity noting one will be placed at the Borough building and the other will be presented at the veterans' memorial ceremony at the VFW Post 7069. CSPD Officer Gibbons highlighted from the monthly police report stating forty-eight (48) traffic citations were issued for speeding and aggressive driving. Mr. Toms praised the response to the recent rain and wind storm. Mr. Williams told Mayor Lawler Council appreciated her efforts in planning the upcoming Recycling Festival. Mayor Lawler told Council the naming of the event was done by President Barrasse "Let's go Green in Clarks Green."

PUBLIC COMMENT: Michael Wylie, 205 Fairview Road, told Council it was his first visit to Council since moving to the Borough in 1990 noting it is a wonderful place to live and he enjoys living in the Borough. Mr. Wylie reported when he first purchased his home, a storm water drainage area between his property and his neighbor's property was around 2 ½ to 3 ft. wide. It has expanded and now is 14 to 16 ft. wide noting he was assured that this drainage area was approved and deemed effective because of the runoff from St. Gregory's Church and the College Park area. Mr. Wylie told Council approximately a year ago the State installed two (2) fairly large drainage pipes which sits above the usual water line noting they are blocked with debris and not effectively draining the water the water pool in the ditch. Mr. Wylie informed Council he cannot clean out the debris because he believes the ditch is a state or Borough owned thoroughfare. Mr. Wylie told Council he has a portion of his property, next to his garage, noting fifty (50) weeks out of the year that area is wet to the point the grass cannot even be cut and the property cannot be used. He stated on one occasion he had six (6) inches of water in his basement. Mr. Wylie told Council if the drainage issue can be resolved his piece of property once dried will be usable again. Mr. Wylie also informed Council of a manhole near his

garage that if there is a lot of rain the water will shoot up to four (4) to six (6) feet high in the air noting it is a ridiculous situation. Mr. Wylie submitted to Council a drawing of his house and the problem areas. Mr. Rinaldi told Mr. Wylie the Borough Engineer is attending the Council Meeting tonight and Mr. Rinaldi asked Mr. Kresge if this area was part of the Storm Management Plan recently submitted. Mr. Kresge noted there were two (2) areas were the bio-swales were to be implemented but was not sure if this area was one (1) of them. Mr. Rinaldi asked Mr. Williams, the DPW Chair if Dave Kohinsky and Mr. Kresge can visit the site to investigate this issue and determine the cause of the drainage issue. Mr. Wylie stated he appreciates Council looking into the situation and will cooperate in any manner. Mr. Hughes told Mr. Wylie he will stop by his house once it stops raining to take a look at the situation. Minnie Mastroianni, 321 Crest Drive, addressed Council on the holes in her back yard from an underground storm water pipe, noting a neighbor is assisting her by putting rocks in the holes. She told Council the DPW workers told her the pipe was cracked. Mr. Williams told Ms. Mastroianni Crest and Gordon Drive area will be discussed tonight with the Borough Engineer.

PUBLIC WORKS: Mr. Williams welcomed the residents of Crest and Gordon Drive along with the borough engineer, Richard Kresge stating this session tonight will bring all of our previous discussions held with the borough engineer, Solicitor Weinschenk, Public Works Committee and Council together with a status and scenarios on how to address the deteriorated pipe which is causing sinkholes at Crest Drive. Mr. Kresge stated he had visited the site on April 9th after receiving a call from Dave Kohinsky, Boroughs DPW supervisor, finding the end wall upstream point on the high side of Crest Drive is collapsing on itself and voids are opening upon residents' properties. He stated he did not put a camera line but his opinion is based on surface base observations. Mr. Kresge explained when you have voids opening above the top of the pipe, it usually is evidence of soil material being transported. Mr. Kresge stated he had prepared an estimate of probable construction costs noting some of the pipe routing is on private property. Mr. Rinaldi asked Mr. Kresge what portion of the pipe does the quote includes. Mr. Kresge replied the cost is for the whole pipe, including resident, Ms. Mastrojanni's property. Mr. Rinaldi asked "what evidence is there that the pipe in Ms. Mastroianni's yard is the Borough's responsibility?" Mr. Kresge replied, in a discussion with Dave Kohinsky Crest Drive was one of the high priorities for the 2018 paving projects in the Borough. He stated it was his sole decision to estimate replacing the pipe to where it was open on the end wall on the easterly side of Crest Drive to where it was open on the downstream side where Clarks Summit/Clarks Green's storm water management interface. Mr. Kresge added he thinks if a line is to collapse or private property that can cause the system to block up and then it could become a borough problem because flooding might result. Mr. Kresge noted that he can look into using an open-channel swale, stating it will be less costly than replacing the pipe. Mr. Rinaldi noted that is what currently exists on the easterly side of Crest Drive. Mr. Rinaldi asked why the Borough is being asked to replace a pipe when there is no evidence the borough put the pipe on private property. Mr. Kresge replied there is private inlet on the westerly side of Crest Drive. Solicitor Weinschenk asked if this is integral part of the Storm Water Drainage Plan for the Borough and does it carry and drain water from other parts of the Borough. Mr. Kresge replied it is not a part of the load reduction work as mentioned earlier with the bio-swales noting it does take drainage located above it. Mr. Rinaldi asked does he think the situation got worst once PennDot required the Borough do their storm water conveyance system on the intersection of Armstrong and right-of-way of Route 407. Mr. Kresge stated he personally does not know but has heard for other people's observations that might be the case. Mr. Rinaldi pointed out the Borough did the work supervised by your engineering firm. Mr. Rinaldi stated that he, Mayor Lawler, Mr. Toms and Mr. Hughes looked at the opening of the pipe on the easterly side of Crest Drive and that the pipe's head wall is made of masonry stones. Mr. Rinaldi asked about the possibility of changing the head wall since there is evidence of needing to open the road and replace the pipe. Mr. Kresge suggested to change the end wall since its collapsing. Mr. Kettell, 323 Crest Drive, addressed Council about the ground on his property and Ms. Mastroianni's stating he had filled it with wood and stone in trying to close up the holes noting the pipes was installed before he had purchased his property fortynine (49) years ago. Mayor Lawler discussed the usage of swales by dredging but noted it must be maintained and how it eliminated the water problem at her former house in Clarks Summit. Mr.

Rinaldi and Mayor Lawler agreed swales are better than pipes noting if on private property it would need to be maintained by the property owner. Mr. Toms stated to get to the meat of the matter, we will need to know what's going on underneath the road. Mr. Kresge agreed stating the only way to know is if we had pictures. All of Council agreed. Mr. Williams motioned to authorize a camera inspection of the area and use the data to determine the next step, seconded by Mr. Toms. Mr. Toms, Mr. Dougherty, Mr. Rinaldi, Mr. Williams, Mr. Hughes and Mr. Barrasse voted in favor. Mr. Barrasse stated at the moment he Googled pictures of Crest Drive back in 2008 asking Council to review at their convenience showing what it did look like and how it looks now showing collapsing. Mr. Rinaldi briefly reviewed the tonight's discussion for the property owners telling them Council will examine the pipe under the road and take a look at determining what alternatives the Borough may undertake to try to alleviate some of the problems on the private properties noting it is a bigger issue than just the pipe. Mr. Rinaldi explained all developments have swales so if the Borough takes responsibility of a swale on one (1) private property it would be unfair not to take responsibility to the others. Mr. Rinaldi stated taking responsibility for storm water on private properties would be an expensive undertaking and that would be up to Council to entertain that responsibility. Mr. Williams asked Mr. Rinaldi to have Mr. Kresge clear up some of his earlier engineering questions. Mr. Rinaldi discussed the disallowance of the use of the weight of the Borough's leaf bag collection in our Storm Water Management Plan noting he had talked to Zachary Smith and he felt that this would not affect mandated 10% reduction guidelines. Mr. Kresge explained the language was kind of vague in how it was written for leaf litter so the Plan's calculation used the weight the Borough kept from getting into the storm water system but that DEP allows only leaves pulled out of the inlets for silt removal calculations. Mr. Kresge stated when the calculation was done using yard leaves it was a 90% load reduction noting DEP caps it at 50% so that after the disallowance the Borough still met the 50% cap. On a billing matter from the Borough Engineering Firm, Mr. Rinaldi asked Mr. Kresge to have his engineering firm show the dates the services are rendered on the bills. Mr. Rinaldi stated he has asked for this information to be added in the past. Mr. Kresge replied "yes they can." Mr. Rinaldi asked Mr. Kresge what are the obligations of the Borough for the Regional 537 Plan since the earlier Correction Plan for Sewer Rehabilitation caps have been lifted with the approval of the Regional Act 537 Plan. Mr. Kresge replied the former Correction Action Plan (CAP) is listed as an appendix in the Regional 537 Plan. Mr. Rinaldi read a section of the Regional 537 Plan explaining DEP has direct control to make sure the renovations of the sewer systems as discussed in the former CAP were actually completed. Mr. Rinaldi informed the visitors in the audience that he is the Borough's representative for ARWA explaining there is a 20 Year Rehabilitation Plan and a Regional Act 537 Plan setting forth goals that municipalities have to meet. Mr. Rinaldi told Council there are two (2) alternatives; rehabilitating by using cured in place and joint pressure grouting which if not successful, allows DEP to order the replacement of the Borough's sanitary sewer lines. Mr. Rinaldi told Council we need to become serious about reducing the infiltration into our sewer lines. Mr. Rinaldi then spoke about the need for flow-metering. Mr. Rinaldi stated he has raised this issue several times over the last year and the Borough needs to begin flow-metering to determine where the worst infiltration enters into the Borough's sewer lines noting this method is the easiest way to meet the Regional Act 537 Plan goals at a cost will be \$500 per month including the collection/viewing of the flow data. Mr. Rinaldi told Council for the past sixteen (16) months ARWA leased flow meters explaining these calculations were compared with 2009 calculations and they were not promising. Mr. Rinaldi asked Mr. Kresge his opinion regarding the Borough's obligation on reducting infiltration. Mr. Kresge explained each member municipality has its own sanitary sewer evaluation study requirement giving a brief overview how the plan was broken up from high to low priorities. Mr. Kresge told Council at the moment we are in medium phase of the study of the five (5) year plan noting certain actions need to take place and we are on schedule. Mr. Rinaldi verified if Mr. Kresge's firm was the firm 2009 that Clarks Green entered into the Corrective Action Plan agreement with DEP. Mr. Kresge stated yes. Mr. Rinaldi told Mr. Kresge the new metering data demonstrates poor results and those results were submitted in this year's annual Chapter 94 Report from ARWA to DEP even though the Borough is into the seventh year of the sewer rehabilitation plan. Mr. Kresge stated he agrees with the idea of Clarks Green doing flow-monitoring noting 2017 data that resulted from ARWA flow-metering showed numbers that were

concerning. Mr. Kresge also stated in his opinion, the data of 2009 was such a small data that you really are not comparing apples to apples and feels that DEP will not fine the Borough. Solicitor Weinschenk commented that he was confused with the discussion since Mr. Kresge felt it was a good idea to do the flow-metering. Mr. Rinaldi explained this discussion was for Council since they are unwilling to go forward with contracting for the flow-metering showing where the greatest infiltration problems exist. Mr. Kresge told Mr. Rinaldi he just recently obtained a copy of the Regional Act 537 Plan and after reviewing the plan shows the original Correction Plan showed Clarks Green had a flowmeter and does agree with the idea of flow-metering and even suggested to do smoke testing. Mr. Dougherty asked Mr. Kresge should we be doing flow-monitoring and again, Mr. Kresge agreed, Mr. Barrasse questioned whether if continuing our grouting of the lines and cured in place will solve the problem. Mr. Kresge stated after briefly reviewing the document technically you can wait till the end of your rehabilitation program to do flow-metering but you should be pro-active finding out the work is working. Mr. Rinaldi stated if we do not meet our goals there are going to make us replace the lines. Mr. Hughes commented we have been grouting for at least three (3) to four (4) years. Mr. Kresge stated if you are getting data showing no gain it is time to start tracking the problem. Mr. Toms commented by stating what is the problem here, how could we fix something if we do not have the information to determine the problem area. Mr. Rinaldi motioned to piggyback on ARWA's flowmeter provider at \$500 per month to have a flow-meter in Clarks Green for as long as it takes to determine where the heaviest Infiltration & Inflow is occurring. Mr. Hughes asked for the motion to be amended to a twelve (12) month timeframe. Mr. Rinaldi agreed to amend the motion, seconded by Mr. Toms. Mr. Toms, Mr. Dougherty, Mr. Rinaldi, Mr. Williams, Mr. Hughes and Mr. Barrasse voted in favor. Mr. Rinaldi informed Council concerning the Chapter 94 meeting he attended on Monday stating Rebecca Kennedy from PennVest stated that the state is looking for storm water projects such as our bio-swale to finance with a beginning interest rate of 1% noting this might be a good vehicle in financing with the State since interest rates are rising. Mr. Williams announced the DPW crew has been patching potholes and investigating the storm damage within the Borough. Mr. Williams reported severe water runoff problem from a resident located at Gordon Drive from South Abington Road which is being compounded by a resident draining her pool with a flexible hose. Mr. Williams informed Council that Dave Kohinsky will check out the problem since he knows the area of concern. Mr. Williams talked a little about the sinkhole issue in the rear of the old School District Administration Building on Grove Street and the possibility of doing a cured in place fix. Mr. Kresge offered his opinion and feels the sixty (60) ft. of pipe should be replaced and noted there is an application for a grant for S4 and S5 defects. Mr. Rinaldi noted the ARWA has a flow-meter in the vicinity which is capturing current data and stated the grant to which the Engineer is referring is specific and is not to replace pipe. Mr. Rinaldi requested Council authorize Mr. Kresge develop specifications for bids to determine the costs to fix the pipe causing the sinkhole issues. Mr. Williams agreed. Mr. Williams asked Solicitor Weinschenk about the new house that is being built at 200 Possum Way and whether the new owners can connect to the Borough's sewer line. Solicitor Weinschenk stated yes. The property owner will need the tap-in permit and inspection noting the inspector must be there before they close the excavation and pave the roadway. Mr. Williams informed Council the catch basins will be cleaned the 18th to the 22nd of June, while July16th to the 24th the laterals will be fixed at Armstrong Avenue. DPW Foreman Dave Kohinsky feels we should concentrate paving this year on Greenbrier and Yale Boulevard since we are still resolving the Crest Drive storm water issue. Several of the residents attending the meeting complained there are a lot of potholes on Crest Drive and would like them filled. Mr. Williams stated he will contact Dave Kohinsky about their concerns. Mr. Barrasse thanked Mr. Kresge for attending tonight's meeting. Mr. Kresge informed Council that American Asphalt will be coming to finish paving the Armstrong Avenue intersection next Thursday.

LACKAWANNA COUNTY COMMUNITY RELATIONS: Mr. Hetman distributed flyers on the upcoming events the Blight to Bright Public Meetings noting one will be Wednesday, May 23rd at Goodwill North, Main Avenue Scranton starting at 6 P.M. Mr. Hetman mentioned the Senior Fun Day at McDade Park, June 15th along with Family Fun Day at the various County Parks throughout the

summer, and various youth clinics be held. Mr. Hetman informed Council on the Job Fair being held on Thursday, May 24 at PNC Field encouraging all candidates to attend stating companies are offering full-time, part-time, seasonal and internship positions.

SOLICITOR'S REPORT: Nothing specific to report.

TREASURER'S REPORT AND BILL APPROVAL: Mr. Hughes reported on the checking account balances with comparisons to last month and last year. The Treasurer's report was presented by Mr. Hughes and filed for audit. Current fund balances are as follows:

Capital Fund Money Market	\$ 99,397.42
General Fund Checking	353,256.93
General Fund Money Market	35,271.06
Sewer Fund Checking	255,953.48
Sewer Fund Money Market	34,985.24
Sewer – FNCB CD	50,054.93
Sewer – Wayne Bank CD	50,669.36
State Funds Checking	61,769.40
Total Checking/Savings	\$ 941,357.82

Mr. Hughes told Council the general fund checking account is up \$140,000 reflecting the Real Estate Tax receipts received for the months of March and April and the sewer checking account is up \$21,000. Mr. Hughes then presented the Budget vs. Actual report comparing balances on the report to amounts to last year. Mr. Hughes told Council we have now collected \$2000 for the William Thorburn Memorial Fund. Mr. Hughes asked Mayor Lawler to contact Mrs. Thorburn in how we want to honor the Mayor noting Mrs. Thorburn mentioned replacing the bench across the street next to the Little Pocket Library. Net income is \$1,000 better than a year ago at \$456,483. Mr. Hughes noted road repair and maintenance is \$23,000 higher because of the work done last November 2017 was just paid with the invoice we received January 2018. Mr. Hughes noted we are down by \$53,000 from year ago noting it is still a good financial report. With no questions from Council Mr. Hughes motioned, seconded by Mr. Toms to accept the Treasurer's report and ratify the payment of the bills. Mr. Dougherty, Mr. Toms, Mr. Hughes, Mr. Williams, Mr. Rinaldi and Mr. Barrasse voted in favor. Mr. Hughes informed the 2017 Municipal Audit Report and Clarks Green 2017 Audit has been received from Murphy & Dougherty noting Leah Rosenkrans will be attending the next Council Meeting. Mr. Hughes reviewed the sewer delinquency report noting sewer delinquencies of \$2,579 has been collected. Mr. Barrasse motioned to wave delinquent charges from sewer account 0637, Weis Market since they sent us a check but we never received it in which they overnighted a replacement check, seconded by Mr. Dougherty. Mr. Williams, Mr. Dougherty, Mr. Hughes, Mr. Rinaldi, Mr. Toms and Mr. Barrasse voted in favor.

BUILDINGS & GROUNDS: Mr. Toms told Council about a letter he had received from Darlene Sholcosky noting she is now a Grandmother and this will make it very difficult for her to work in the afternoon so she is again requesting to have her hours changed or she will resigned today. Mr. Williams stated he knows this was raised before and had spoken to her approximately two (2) months ago noting the reason it was not approved since the Borough building would be open for one (1) hour more on Tuesday and Thursday when the Borough's secretary left for the day. Mr. Williams motioned to allow Ms. Sholcosky change her hours, 9 A.M to 11 A.M, Tuesday and Thursday, seconded by Mr. Barrasse. Mr. Barrasse stated when seconding the motion, that "we are flexible". Mr. Dougherty, Mr. Toms, Mr. Rinaldi, Mr. Hughes, Mr. Williams and Mr. Barrasse voted in favor. Mr. Toms noted he is not sure what to do with the truck issue and if Council wants to sell it and to whom. Mr. Barrasse stated we should try to sell the truck on the municipal website noting it is still insured. Mr. Barrasse motioned to sell the truck on the municipal website, seconded by Mr. Rinaldi. Mr. Toms, Mr.

Dougherty, Mr. Rinaldi, Mr. Hughes, Mr. Williams and Mr. Barrasse voted in favor. Mr. Toms informed Council what a good job Jeffrey Radle did cleaning the Borough's rugs.

PERSONNEL: Mr. Williams informed Council Sharon Barrett has been training Joanne Pesota noting the possibility of her returning to the office to give Mrs. Pesota more training concerning quarterly payroll reporting to the State. Mr. Williams notified Council Joanne Pesota will be taking off time in the next week consistent with the information she provided the Committee at her interview. Mr. Williams told Council at her retirement lunch, Ms. Barrett informed him she totally enjoyed her time working for the Borough. Mr. Williams announced to Council he will be leaving early tonight. Mr. Williams left the meeting at 9:42 P.M.

REFUSE & RECYCLING: Mayor Lawler spoke in behalf of Ms. Igoe stating Clarks Green Borough will be have an Electronics Recycling Event Saturday, July 7th at the Borough building. Ms. Igoe will have more information available at the next Council Meeting concerning this event.

HEALTH & SAFETY: Mr. Rinaldi gave a brief overview of the recent storm stating Mayor Lawler contacted him approximately 3:20 P.M. and that both of us were in contact with Chief Yarns. Mr. Rinaldi told Council he had left his work office to survey the storm damage noting he had called Dave Kohinsky making sure the DPW crew was contacted to return to work. Mr. Rinaldi told Council Glenburn Road received the most damage from the wind, explaining trees and power lines were down but as of today Glenburn Road is open but he was not sure they have power restored. Mr. Rinaldi told Council the storm happened on Election Day and feels the Borough should consider getting a generator since the building lost power. Mr. Barrasse stated this a great idea. Mr. Rinaldi updated Council on the Cooperation Agreement with Clarks Summit and was assured that Atty. Hayes is working on it and possibly the July meeting it can be acted upon noting an Ordinance still will need to be created adding another month before finalizing.

ARWA: Mr. Rinaldi reported the Director is working on the agenda for the municipalities Cap Meetings. ARWA Board determined they will not pursue the marketing of the bio-solids. Mr. Rinaldi informed Council of the motion to appoint Atty. Don Jensen ARWA Solicitor.

GRANT: Mr. Dougherty reported he had some grant applications in process but will discuss at next month's work session.

OLD BUSINESS: Mr. Barrasse noted he wanted to go on record since it was not reflected in last month's minutes to clarify when assigning the Borough committees he thought it was proper to have a meeting with the three (3) senior members of Council; Mr. Williams, Mr. Hughes and Mr. Rinaldi and had been advise by several people it was the President's prerogative and after consulting I feel I did the best job possible. Mr. Barrasse stated he tried his best and apologizes tremendously if he offended anybody.

NEW BUSINESS: Nothing to report.

MOTION FOR ADJOURNMENT: Mr. Dougherty motioned, seconded by Mr. Toms to adjourn the meeting at 9:52 P.M. All in attendance voted in favor.

Joanne Culbertson, Secretary/Treasurer

CLARKS GREEN BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING Agenda

May 16, 2018

- 1. CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE- President Barrasse
- 2. ROLL CALL- Secretary Culbertson
- 3. MOTION TO ACCEPT MINUTES
- 4. MAYOR'S AND POLICE REPORT, FIRE & AMBULANCE
 Mayor Lawler, Clarks Summit Police Chief Yarns
 Clarks Summit Fire Co. President Mike Lukus, New Fire Chief Jay Miller,
 EMS Corey Colarossi
- 5. PUBLIC COMMENT

-Visitors should approach the podium and state their name and address. Comments are limited to 5 minutes

- 6. PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE Mr. Williams
 Sinkhole Discussion, Engineer RFP discussion- Richard Kresge- BCM Engineering
- 7. GERARD HETMAN, LACKAWANNA COUNTY DEPT. of COMMUNITY RELATIONS
- 8. SOLICITOR'S REPORT Mr, Weinschenk
- 9. TREASURER'S REPORT AND BILL APPROVAL Mr. Hughes
- 10. FINANCE COMMITTEE Mr. Hughes
 Sewer Account Delinquencies & Payments: Late fee waiver for Weis Markets
- 11. BUILDINGS & GROUNDS COMMITTEE Mr. Toms
 Truck Progress
- 12. PERSONNEL COMMITTEE- Mr. Williams
- 13. REFUSE & RECYCLING COMMITTEE- Ms. Igoe
- 14. HEALTH & SAFETY COMMITTEE-Mr. Rinaldi
- 15. ABINGTON REGIONAL WASTEWATER AUTHORITY REPORT Mr. Rinaldi Borough Sewers/ Cap Discussion
- 16. GRANT COMMITTEE- Mr. Dougherty
- 17. OLD BUSINESS
- 18. NEW BUSINESS

Emergency Management Plan issue- Intergovernmental Agreement

19. ADJOURNMENT

NOTE TO VISITORS: Please sign the attendance sheet and indicate if you wish to observe the meeting or to address Council, stating the agenda topic on which you would like to comment. Thank you.